
PUGET SOUND UNISERV COUNCIL 
 
Jennifer Black, Sumner E A 
It has been my privilege to serve the Puget Sound UniServ Council as a 
WEA Board Director for the last two years. I am also currently serving 
on the Puget Sound UniServ as your representative to the WEA-PAC 
Board. I have served in the past as a building representative and 
executive board member of my local association, Sumner EA. I have 
learned and grown so much in my leadership and would appreciate 
your vote for me to continue that service. 
 

 
 

Elaine Hogg, Auburn E A 
I am a Special Education teacher in Auburn.  I have been teaching SPED for 26 
years across all grade levels, with 22 years in Washington.  During my 17 years 
in Auburn, I have been an active member in my local AEA.  I began by serving as 
a Building Rep for Auburn High School and later became head Building Rep.  I 
was on the Executive Board for 2 years then took time off in order to complete 
my National Board Certification.  Once I earned my NBCT certificate, I decided 
that if I wanted to continue to improve the quality of my profession, I needed 
to get involved in AEA again.  As a result, I ran and was elected as SPED 

Executive Board member again this past year.  I have stepped up to take a more active role in our 
local by being a member of our bargaining team, serving as one of our PSUC Reps and I’m running for 
AEA President next month.  I have attended WEA RA in the past and look forward to attending again, 
also this year I will attend my first NEA RA.  I strongly believe that in this time of political change, we 
need to present a united force in order to strengthen public education and support our members.  I 
believe I will be a fresh voice and contribute fresh ideas if elected as a Uniserv Council Director to the 
WEA Board. 
 
 

Kelly Milliren, Dieringer E A 
I am a National Board certified, veteran teacher, of 26 years.  I am currently 
teaching first grade in the Dieringer School District. 
I have been actively involved in our union since the early years of my career.  I 
served on several Executive Boards for my local.  First as a Building 
Representative,then Secretary and finally as President for four years. 
I am currently serving as Political Action Chair for the Dieringer Education 
Association and have been Secretary for the Puget Sound Uniserv Council for 
the last three years.  

I have been politically active lobbying and attending WEA rallies in Olympia. I've also participated in 
vetting of legislative candidates for the 31st district and spoke on educational issues at the 
Community Forum in Auburn last year. 
I am excited to take this next step and would work diligently to serve members of the Puget Sound 
Uniserv Council on the WEA Board of Directors. 
I would appreciate your vote. 
Thank You! 
 

 
 
 
 


